
 
 
 
March 17, 2021 

 

Representative Sean Quinlan, Chair 

Representative Daniel Holt, Vice Chair 

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Via Conference Room 312 & Videoconference 

Hawai‘i State Capitol 

Honolulu, HI  96813 

 

RE:  Testimony supporting SB 797 SD1, Relating to the Office of Enterprise Technology Services 

 

Chair Quinlan, Vice Chair Holt, and Committee Members:  

  

My name is Christine Sakuda and I serve as the executive director of Transform Hawai‘i Government (THG), a 

coalition of organizations and individuals who advocate for an accessible, accountable and responsive state 

government that leverages technology to help citizens, communities, and businesses throughout Hawaiʻi to thrive. 

We provide a consistent and persistent voice to keep modernization a top priority of state government. 

 

THG supports SB 797 SD1, Relating to the Office of Enterprise Technology Services which provides the chief 

information officer with the authority to approve, or expedite the approval process of, a state agency's 

management information system project that is budgeted at or more than $1,000,000, or any other project the 

chief information officer deems necessary to expedite, by coordinating and focusing appropriate state personnel 

and resources.  It also requires the chief information officer to annually report the status of all pending or 

completed projects over $1,000,000, including whether they are on time and on budget. 

 

THG has made long-term investments in promoting efficient and effective digital government in Hawai‘i. 

Expediting the approval of large information system projects creates central visibility which critical for finding 

economies of scale across the government system and is integral to fulfilling the Hawaii Information Technology 

Strategic Plan, which we played a role in helping to initiate.  We believe that the bill is an important step toward 

meeting the objectives of the plan. 

 

The COVID-19 pandemic has made it abundantly clear that improvements can be made in the way government 

serves its citizens and that technology is an important part of improving access to government services. We 

believe that now is the time to commit to developing long-term vision, goals, and objectives to fast 

forward the economic and social recovery in a way that creates new opportunities well beyond the 

challenges we face today. Please favorably consider Senate Bill 797 SD1. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony supporting this important bill. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Christine Sakuda 

Executive Director 

Transform Hawai‘i Government 

email: csakuda@TransformHawaiiGov.org | phone: (808) 321-2811 

web: www.TransformHawaiiGov.org 
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